

February 10, 2012

Dear Senator Wagoner:

As President of one of Alaska's large, road construction companies that must comply with the Mining License Tax, I am informing you that **Senate Bill 176**: **Exemptions from Mining Tax**, has my full support, and I encourage you to vote for its passage.

Colaska, Inc. operates as an integrated construction business that owns and leases multiple sand and gravel pits throughout Alaska. Our activities include extracting sand & gravel and processing these extracts into different marketable products. These products are either sold externally to third-party customers or utilized internally in making redi-mix concrete, asphalt hot mix, or on road construction projects, the majority of which are public works projects.

We are currently being audited by the State of Alaska, Department of Revenue (DOR) for two years of our mining tax returns. The audit process started more than a year ago and is now just coming towards an end. It has been difficult for the DOR to apply the mining tax law as it currently exists to a company like ours that performs integrated activities. To date we have spent well in excess of a combined 800 hours in our organization complying with the audit and responding to audit requests. This is in addition to the hours and costs expended by the DOR on this audit with a minimal revenue result.

At a time when we are trying to encourage business and growth in our great State of Alaska, I believe there are much better places to spend our time and energy than trying to resurrect a "make work" program that probably does not cover its own costs.

Please vote for Senate Bill 176!

Sincerely,

COLASKA, INC.

Ben A. Northey, CPC

President













